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Date August 18, 2025
Sector Banks

Life Insurance and Fraternal Companies

To: Federally regulated financial institutions

As part of our ongoing work to streamline our regulatory framework, we are sharing our revised policy plan on
guidance and supervision. Through the plan, we continue to provide regulatory relief for institutions, while ensuring

appropriate regulatory and supervisory oversight.

This approach is agile, targeted, transparent, and risk-based, while ensuring Canada's resilient financial system
delivers stronger outcomes for economic growth. To be clear, this is not about doing less—it's about doing things

smarter. By creating regulatory efficiency where we can and focusing our efforts where it counts, we are building a

more effective, forward-looking regulatory system.

OSFI has taken meaningful action to respond to this changing environment so that we can position Canada’s

financial system for tomorrow's opportunities.
From a policy and guidance perspective, we are:

e postponing the release of the draft Corporate Governance and Accountability Guideline. Instead, taking a

narrower focus on board and senior management accountability, with a consultative document expected in

January 2026.

o deferring the Life Insurance Capital Adequacy Test Guideline revision to beyond 2028 and reducing capital
requirements for domestic infrastructure debt and equity that meet certain criteria.

e launching a consultation in January 2026 to streamline and clarify credit risk management guidance across

key lending areas.
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https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/guidance/guidance-library/osfi-update-capital-requirement-federally-regulated-life-insurers-letter

See our policy release and announcement schedule for more details on our guidance priorities. This schedule is

based on our current plans, which may be adjusted due to external factors and a possible re-prioritization.
Additional details on our expected policy work will be shared in the fall Semi-Annual Risk Outlook to be released on

October 9, 2025.

From a supervisory perspective, we are:

¢ reducing the scope or changing the timing of some information requests and reviews.

¢ cancelling select data collections that began during the pandemic.

As always, we take a risk-based approach to our supervisory work based on the size and complexity of institutions.

This effort contributes to the Government of Canada’s Red Tape Review by continuing to modernize our policies,

guidance, and supervision; removing unnecessary burden; and aligning our oversight with the key risks at the right

time.

In keeping with our risk appetite, we are committed to taking early action when needed to protect the trust

Canadians have in their financial system. These changes do not jeopardize the safety and soundness of Canada'’s

financial system. Rather, they simplify and focus our regulatory and supervisory expectations.
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https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/about-osfi/progress-our-initiatives/modernizing-policies-guidance-supervision-regulatory-efficiency#toc4
https://www.canada.ca/en/government/system/laws/developing-improving-federal-regulations/red-tape-reduction-office/red-tape-review.html
https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/about-osfi/progress-our-initiatives/refining-we-approach-risk

